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19 June 2022 

PRESS NOTE 

 
 
Hyderabad Cricket Association (HCA) has not conducted any general body meeting on 

June 19, 2022. We have seen reports appearing in the electronic media that a group of alleged 

members of HCA gathered at a hotel & allegedly conducted a meeting which, if true, is illegal 

& in violation of the constitution. Any resolution passed in such a meeting is in violation of 

clause 44 of the HCA constitution & cannot be considered as an amendment.  

HCA is not aware of any order of the Hon'ble Supreme Court that permits HCA to increase the 

number of elected members to the APEX Council in addition to the amended bye-laws 

approved by the Hon'ble SC as part of implementation of Lodha reforms in its orders passed 

in 2018. 
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